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2023 Intrastate Access Filings by Registered Telephone Utilities 

 

Procedural Order Re: Request for DOE Recommendation 

On October 9, 2020, the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) issued its 

decision in In the Matter of 8YY Access Charge Reform, in which it required each “Rate-of-

Return Carrier” to file certain updates to its tariff as of July 1, 2023. 35 FCC Rcd. 11594 

(2020) (amending 47 C.F.R. § 51.909, contained in Appendix A) (FCC Order). A number of 

telecommunications providers submitted their compliance filings in this docket. 

 Certain telecommunications providers are required to register with the New 

Hampshire Department of Energy (DOE). Accordingly, the Commission requests that the 

DOE review these submissions to determine whether compliance filings have been received 

from all telecommunications providers that are regulated in New Hampshire and are 

subject to the FCC Order. In addition, the DOE is requested to determine whether the 

filings comply with the FCC Order and provide a recommendation of what further actions, 

if any, are required in this docket by October 17, 2023. 

So ordered, this eighth day of August, 2023. 
        

 
  
      _________________________ 

Daniel C. Goldner 
Presiding Officer 
Chairman 
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